Robertstown National School

Welcome Back

Hello everyone, it’s great to see you all back safe, sound and refreshed after the Summer break.   We are looking forward to a productive year full of fun and learning. I would like to take this opportunity to welcome our new member of staff Mr. Brennan who is teaching 3rd class.  I would also like to welcome our new Junior Infants to the school, we are delighted to say that they have settled in very well and Miss O’Sullivan is very happy with their progress and how they’ve adjusted to ‘big school’.  They are becoming more confident everyday with their new surroundings. 

Many thanks to everyone who brought in their arts and crafts money, this prompt payment is much appreciated and means we can further enhance our visual arts lessons.  I would also urge those who haven’t paid to bring in the money as soon as possible, and anyone who hasn’t brought in their reams of paper to bring those in also as there is a risk of running out of photocopying paper.  On a separate note we are seeking good quality second hand books for our library so if you have any at home we would be delighted to have them.

Parent Contributions

The BOM are reviewing how parents contributions to the school should be paid.  The grants provided to the school have been dramatically cut in recent times and will be further reduced in the coming years.  This means that without your contributions we will find it very difficult to provide even the basic services such as adequate heat, light and general maintenance.

We are aware that many parents find the yearly contribution of €50 difficult at present, however your contributions are vital if we are to ensure that your child has access to resources necessary to give them the best opportunities to develop and learn and to prepare them adequately for the future.

We will keep parents updated on any decisions made by the board.

Homework

As we all know the return to school spells the return of homework! Homework should not be a stressful affair, homework is pitched at the child’s level of ability and where needed is differentiated.  If homework is an ongoing problem it’s best to make an appointment with the class teacher rather than let any drama around homework continue for too long.  All children from 1st to 6th class should have a homework journal and should be signed each night by the parent/guardian.  Please note the Phone Policy, Homework Policy and Code of Behaviour are all the homework journal.  Below are some of the benefits of homework

1. Homework teaches students about time management. 

2. Homework teaches students how to setting priorities. 

3. Homework helps teachers determine how well the lessons are being understood by their students. 

4. Homework teaches students how to problem solve. 

5. Homework gives students another opportunity to review the class material. 

6. Homework gives parents a chance to see what is being learned in school. 

7. Homework teaches students that they may have to do things - even when they don’t want to. 

8. Homework teaches students how to take responsibility for their part in the educational process. 

9. Homework teaches students how to work independently. 

10. Homework teaches students the importance of planning, staying  organized and taking action. 

How much (time) homework?

The following are guidelines for time spent at homework.  Different children will complete the same homework in different lengths of time.  Time spent will vary from day to day and also from the beginning to the end of the school year.  It is important to remember that it is the quality and not the quantity of homework that matters.  The following are general guidelines only: 

Junior Infants

  0  -  10 minutes

Senior Infants

Up to 20 minutes

Rang 1


Up to 30 minutes

Rang 2


Up to 40  minutes

Rang 3


Up to 50 minutes

Rang 4


Up to 1 hour

Rang 5


Up to 1 hour 15 minutes

Rang 6


Up to 1 hour  30minutes

Homework is given from Monday to Thursday.  Normally there is no homework at weekends or on a school day just before a public holiday.  However, children in middle and senior classes may sometimes be required to work independently on projects at weekends.

Illness and your child

In order to ensure that children are not exposed to illness we would urge parents not to send their children into school with colds, coughs, flus etc. since this is the time when the diseases are most contagious. Please be considerate of other children when deciding whether or not your child is healthy enough to attend school.

Please be mindful of the fact that children are still contagious even after the onset of an illness, though exact parameters will vary.  This means that children SHOULD NOT be sent to school for staff to observe their health condition, as that is parents' responsibility. If you feel your child is not well enough to be outside he/she must be kept at home as there are not enough teachers to supervise them while all other children are outside during break. 

Hand washing 
1. Hand washing is one of the surest ways to avoid illnesses, even when children engage in group activity away from the family. We know it sounds silly or even as if we are over- doing it, to have to write this direction to parents, but we have the backing of a major research study which indicates adults report washing their hands 60% more often than they actually do. 

2. So we are reminding you to teach your child a very handy (!) lifelong lesson: please teach your child to wash hands when coming home from an activity, when coming in from playing in the garden, when finishing using the toilet), and even before they eat snacks. You can carry baby-wipes away from home easily to do this sort of hand-washing. 

3. At home, you can conveniently teach them to use nail brushes to rid their hands of any grime. 

4. Teach your children to wash their hands immediately after “catching” their coughs, sneezes, throat-clearing, etc. The sputum that they catch carries germs to other children and family members when their hands go unwashed. 
Hand hygiene in School

Each child should have a Ziploc bag, in this they should have their towel and antibacterial gel.  Their towels should be washed or changed twice during the school week and under no circumstances should they share this with another child. We would also like to remind you to ensure that your child has sufficient tissues with them for the school day.   

Swimming

Swimming will commence again on Wednesday the 7th of  November for six weeks, we are offering this to 3rd and 4th classes.  The cost of this is €40 per child and fees must be paid in full by Friday the 19th of October. If by that date we haven’t filled all places we will offer the option of swimming to other classes.  If interested bring the permission slip with fee back to Miss Murphy.  Any questions or queries just ask Miss Murphy.  

Football

U-11 football is under way again this year.  The boys are in Division 5B with Colleragh, Rathcoffey and Ardclough.  Matches will take place on Tuesdays and training will take place Thursdays in Robertstown G.A.A. straight after school and finishes at 3:30pm
The girls will be participating in Division 4B with Johnstownbridge, Ardclough and Rathcoffey.  Matches will take place on Mondays and training will also take place on Thursdays, the same as the boys.  If there are any changes to these arrangements children will be notified or a text will be sent.  

We wish both teams the best of luck and we would also like to thank parents who have been very accommodating in providing lifts to games.  

Football for 2nd and 3td class boys will start after Under 11 leagues finish.

WOW/COW

Walk on Wednesday/Cycle on Wednesday was a super success last year. Just check out the photos on our website special “Walk on Wednesday!”.  This year we encourage you to try and walk with your child to school on a Wednesday.  It is all about getting active and outdoors so if walking isn’t your thing we encourage you to cycle and take advantage of our new bicycle shed!  If you live too far away to walk to school you can also do the ‘park and stride’.  Just park your car in the village and walk with your child to school.  It is a great way of making new friends and keeping fit!

If you are cycling to school we would like to remind children to dismount their bike at the pedestrian gate of the school and walk up the pathway passing the main entrance of the school to the bike shed.  Please do not use the staff car park to cycle into the school, this is dangerous as teachers are driving in and out of the car park and children may not be seen.  We would also encourage all children who cycle to wear bicycle helmets and reflective clothing.  Looking forward to seeing some new faces walking and cycling to school on Wednesday!

Staff Meetings

There will only be one staff meeting per term which will involve children finishing at the earlier time of 1.35pm.  Our next staff meeting will be on the 26th September2012, all children will be going home at 1.35pm on this day.  

Croke Park Hours

All staff are required to work an extra 36 hours per year under the Croke Park Agreement.  Last year these hours were used to undertake the following duties:
· School Development Planning 

· Staff Meetings

· Policy development

· School Arranged In-Service

· Curricular Planning Development

· Nationally Planned In-Service

· School Arranged In-Service

New Keypad On Main Door

In order to improve security in the school we have installed a keypad to the front door of the school. This will mean that nobody can enter the school without permission.
We are asking parents to make sure their children have everything they need for the school day each morning, as this will help to reduce the many disruptions we experienced last year due to parents seeking entry to deliver lunches etc. This will now not be possible except in exceptional circumstances. If you need to talk to a teacher or the principal please make an appointment. 

We would be very grateful for your co-operation in this matter, as this will help towards the smooth running of the school, with less disruptions, and therefore more learning time for your child.

Attendance and Lateness

The school opens at 8:50am each morning for the reception of pupils. The school day commences at 8:55am and concludes at 1:35pm for infant classes, and 2:35pm for all other classes. Any pupil arriving in class after 9:00am will be recorded as late. Where a pupil is persistently late, a meeting between the parents/guardians and the Principal will be set up to discuss and address the pupil’s lateness and any circumstances that may be preventing the pupil from being punctual. Parents/guardians are reminded regularly of the school’s obligation to report persistent lateness to the National Education Welfare Board (‘NEWB’).

Please note that all relevant policies are on our website or can be ordered from the office.  Our website is continually updated with any new relevant information.  
We thank you in advance for all your support and continued co-operation for the coming school year.  We have no doubt we will have a great year full of fun and learning!

